
To,                                                                                                                       Date :                

 The District Magistrate, 

 ___________________________________ 

 ___________________________________ 

  

Subject :   Request to immediately cease and halt all ongoing programs, campaigns  related to 
‘FREE HPV VACCINATION FOR PREVENTION OF CERVICAL CANCER’ among 
young girls pending adjudication of this issue by the competent Court of law. 

 

 Sir / Madam, 

 This is with reference to the ongoing campaigns, programs related to the Free 
Vaccination Drive for HPV (Human Papilloma Virus) for Cervical Cancer being conducted 
under your administration without the due compliance of the Law of the Land and being in 
violation of the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India’s guidelines as upheld in the landmark case 
titled as ‘ Jacob Puliyel vs. Union of India’ W.P. (C) no. 607 of 2021. 

Legal Notice to this effect has already been served upon the Chief Secretary of your State, 
dated 25.09.2024. The contents of the said legal Notice are not being reproduced hereinunder 
for the sake of brevity and the same may be read and construed as an integral part and parcel 
of  this letter. A copy of the same is annexed herewith for your reference. 

 

 In view of the said legal notice, you are requested to immediately order for the cease 
and desist of any activities, programs, campaigns and any Free Health Camps which are for 
the administration of the HPV (Human Papilloma Virus) Injection / Vaccine for the so-
called prevention of Cervical Cancer among young Girls in the age group of 06-16 years, 
without complying with the strictest degree of Legal Pre-requisites of Vaccination as laid 
down by the Hon’ble Supreme Court and also upheld by the Universal Declaration on 
Bioethics and Human Rights, 2005 and to keep the same in abeyance till the final adjudication 
of this issue by the competent Court of law and in the event of the negligence or failure to do 
so which may cause any Adverse Effects of Immunization (AEFI’s) as may be reported by any 
Vacinee, or any loss of innocent lives due to the serious reaction of the HPV Vaccines, shall be 
entirely at your risk and strictest liability.  

 

 Hoping that you shall understand the urgency and  gravity of the situation and help saving 
the innocent lives of young girls who are at serious life-long risks from the HPV Vaccine, 
which is currently being administered under your administration. 

Thanks & Regards, 

 

Encl. :  Copy of Legal Notice dated 25.09.2024 served to Chief Secretary,  


